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Madam President,

Poland thanks Somalia for its national report and participation in the third cycle of the UPR. 

Poland recommends that Somalia considers acceding to the Rome Statue of the International Criminal Court.

Moreover, we recommend undertaking tangible steps towards becoming a State Party to the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women as supported by Somalia during the second cycle. This should be complemented by eradicating harmful practices such as the FGM and ending systemic discriminatory treatment of women, which prevents them from full, free and unhindered participation in society.
We commend Somali authorities on good cooperation with relevant UN bodies and representatives. In the context of building robust state institutions we call for speedy operationalization of the National Human Rights Commission.

No country can build a future without proper focus on young generation. That is why Poland recommends Somalia to undertake all possible steps to halt attacks on schools, improve enrolment rate and provide access to primary education to all children, including girls. This aspect is also crucial with regard to providing sustainable assistance to former child soldiers.
Thank you.

